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Balaklava Primary School newsletter

Important Dates

Assemblies for Term 3
will be held Week 8:

2:20pm.
Week 10: 1:30pm

11th-

12th -

12th -
15th-

21st -

22nd -

SAPSASA Athletics
Clare

Finance Meeting
Governing Council

Book Fair

FOM Performance

RE

23rd -

27th -

29th -
          - 

Balaklava 
Show (SAT) 

School Closure BPS
and BHS - No Buses
Running

Casual Clothes Day
Last Day Term 3
2:10pm Dismissal

16th - First Day Term 4

i i

The staff, students and community enjoyed our Book Week 
Parade Thursday Week 5.

20th -

31st - 

SAPSASA
Basketball Ade.

Finance & Gov.
Council



From the 
Principal

Congratulations and thank you to the
students and families for your
participation in Book Week. It was fantastic
to see so many students in costume. 

Book Week provides a great opportunity
for students and staff to talk about their
favourite books. These conversations
often then enthuse others to head to the
Library to borrow new stories.

A huge thank you to the families, friends
and Balaklava Community who lined the
street to wave as we walked past.

This year, Cherie organised an activity per
day for students to be involved in at
Lunchtime. It was fantastic to see the
Library buzzing as it had been the week
prior when Science activities were taking
place. 

Cherie and I also read a story to the
children each morning to help share the
range of books which had been shortlisted.
It was such a great week, full of fun and
enthusiasm about reading. A massive
thank you to everyone involved. See some
of the photos from the week on pages 10-
27

Book Week

Fathers Day

Nikki McCracken
Lee-Anne McCracken
Gaynor Tink
Melissa Moulds
Amy May
Danielle Evans

Thank you to all of the volunteers who
helped out over the two days with the
Father’s Day Stall last week. Thank you also
to those who offered to help but were not
reqiured. We appreciate your ongoing
support. 

We hope all of the recipients of the gifts
enjoyed them. 



Before School
and 

After School

School Staff have Duty of Care for students
from 8:25am each morning. It is important
that students are not at School prior to this
time as they are not supervised. 

If you need to drop your children off prior
to 8:25am, you will need to contact
Balaklava Community Children‘s Centre
(BCCC) to discuss Before School Care. 

Students cannot be left unsupervised
waiting at BPS. If students do arrive just
moments prior to the siren (as clocks may
slightly vary - they will need to wait under
the Gazebo)

Duty of Care in the afternoon finishes when
yard duty finishes at 3:20pm. If you can not
collect your child/ren prior to this time,
please contact BCCC to discuss After
School Care.

We understand that there are some rare
unforeseen circumstances that mean that
you may be running late one afternoon.
Please call the school if this happens and
we can discuss your individual needs.  

Before School
supervision begins at

8:25

Over the last two weeks we have asked for
community support to raise money for two
very important causes.

We sold Daffodil’s prior to Daffodil Day -
August 31st to raise money for the Cancer
Council and then this week we held our Gold
for Holly Day to raise awareness and funds
for Childhood Cancer. 

We cannot express how thankful we are for
the overwhelming support from our school
and wider community. We are still receiving
donations as we speak. THANK YOU.

Due to the newsletter already being jam
packed with the other fantastic events we
have had over the last fortnight, we are
holding over until the next newsletter to
showcase the wonderful day that we had on
Wednesday. 



The Challenge finishes today, Friday 8th
September. 

All students who complete the challenge
will receive either a certificate or a medal
in Term 4 and will be invited to the school
special celebration. 

Please check with your child on their
progress and if in doubt contact the class
teacher or myself and we will be able to
tell you if they have completed the
challenge.                                                Cherie

The theme of our Scholastic Book
Fair is 

“Hats off to Reading”

Book Fair

It’s a fun reading event that brings the
books kids want to read right into our
school. It’s a wonderful selection of
engaging and affordable books for
every reading level. Please make plans
to visit our Book Fair and be involved in
shaping your child’s reading habits. 

Date: Week 8 Term 3

Tuesday 12th September - 
Friday 15th September

Before and After School in Rm 1

Monday 11th, the students during the
day will be able to preview the Book
Fair and fill in their wish list to take
home.
We look forward to seeing you and your
family at our Book Fair! Remember all
purchases benefit our school. 

Reading concludes 
8 September 2023



Festival of Music Magic Millions

Congratulations to the members of the Choir who attended the Magic
Millions performance in preparation for their Festival Of Music Concert

in Week 9.





STEM Lessons with Mrs Cleary and Mrs Pudney

Week 7: 
We made our own ice cream. The
boys discovered that ice cream

took a whole lot of shaking!

On Wednesday 6th, we recognised Indigenous Literacy Day. Thanks to our AECO
Julie McNamara, all of our First Nation students received a pack filled with books,

colouring pencils and activities. We hope they provide lots of hours of fun and
continue to inspire their love of reading.

Celebrating stories and language



All of your fundraising efforts over the last few years have enabled us to purchase
and install 2 in-ground trampolines. Thank you for all of your support. 

The SRC are currently in discussion to decide what our next fundraising project will
be.

In-Ground Trampolines

Next fortnight we will feature our new Rm 8
equipment



Adelaide Strikers 🏏  visited Room 8 and our
Reception to Year 3 students yesterday. 

Our students were fortunate enough to undertake a
free clinic and were able to meet SMASH the
mascot. 

It was great to see the students have a go at a few
cricket training skills, as well as watch Smash show
off his famous dance moves. 

If your child is interested in joining clinics to
develop their cricket skills please see your child’s
information sheet or get in touch with your local
cricket club.



Balaklava Show

A Massive THANK  YOU to
everyone who has volunteered for
the Show and or donated goods. 

Your support is very much
appreciated.









To kick off Book Week, Mrs Jarman read There’s
No Such Book. What a great story for all parents

preparing for Book Week.
At lunchtime, students used all sorts of

wonderful craft materials to make their own
character on a paper plate. We had lots of

creative ideas



Book Week Day 2
Today Mrs Cleary talked about the Non-Fiction

stories - Wild Australian Life, The Deep and Runt.
Runt is about a dog who, along with his owner

Annie train for and win an Agility Championship.
Today we were lucky enough to have Mrs Cleary
bring in her dog Jay and show us how they train

and compete in Agility competitions.
Mrs Cleary taught us how to be a good trainer
and give clear instructions to ensure the dog

follows the correct course. We had varied
success with student (and staff) trainer and

animal (dog) combos. 
At lunchtime we had an amazing scavenger hunt.
14 Animals were hidden around the school and

students spent lunchtime looking for them.
It was another epic day celebrating books.

Thank you to Mrs Cleary and our VIP guest Jay









Book Week - Day 3
Hudson and Mrs Jarman read the story Australia from Dawn to Dusk.

At lunchtime, our ACEO Julie, a Yuin Nations Woman and Mrs Cleary supported our
students to create First Nation styled paintings inspired by the story Australia from Dawn

to Dusk written by Brent Turner ‘Brentos’.
After lunch, Mrs Jarman read the story The Great Hiding Spot. After we finished the

story, Mrs Pudney, Mrs Cleary and Mrs Jarman gave students and staff 20 seconds to
find a hiding spot. It was lots of fun with some students and staff managing to stay

hidden for the entire game.





Book Week Parade

On Thursday we held our annual Book Week Parade. Thank you to all
of the students and their families for the enormous effort. 

Everyone looked great.

Highlights included:
Walking down to the Triangle.

 Mayor Rodney Reid reading to us
Mrs Cleary and the staff acting out 101 Dalmations. 











On Friday, we invited community
to our whole school shared

reading time. What a great way to
end Book Week



Mr. Rutter was awesome and explains art really well. - Anthony

He taught us how to draw the animation steps of walking. - Lexie

He was very enthusiastic. - Curtis



He was very calm at explaining each step. He showed us an app to use for
animation. I really enjoyed it. - Jazleen

He explained how to draw
legs and arms really well with
each 8 frame cycle. - Emilee



Resilience is important for a child’s mental health. It is their ability to bounce back
from failure, challenges, adversity and stress. It’s not something that our students

have or don’t have but a skill that students develop over time as they grow.
Building resilience not only helps a child deal with difficulties that arise, but it also
helps develop a resilient mindset that will help them deal with challenges later in

life. All children are capable of working through challenges and coping with stress,
but they require guidance and support from an adult role model/s.

 The four defining attributes of students who have developed strong resilient skills:

1. Stay calm when faced with challenges and difficulties

2. Choose not to fight or withdraw when very upset

3. Calm down within a reasonable period of time

4. Bounce back to doing schoolwork or being with others.

By contrast, students who are still developing their resilience skills set:

1. Get very upset quickly when faced with challenges and difficulties.

2. Choose to fight when they are angry, down or worried, or stop doing their work
and spend a lot of time alone.

3. Stay upset for a long time.

4. Are slow to bounce back to doing their schoolwork or being with others.

Students in Room 18 have been discussing their strategies that help build their
resilience

‘Last lesson in BOB, we wrote a mind map for strategies to help us with building
resilience. Some of my ideas were to talk to someone, exercise, listen to music

and use relaxation techniques.’ – Ella

‘To bounce back and stay calm, I tell myself it will be ok and focus on my breathing’ 
- Lachie 

‘I already have a fair bit of resilience when things go wrong. I like to read a book, play games or
watch TV, these things help me focus my attention on more positive thoughts.’ – Liam 



Adventure Playground Fun: Rm 6

Our Adventure Playground area has so many
things that we can play with and do.



Room 7 had a wonderful time dressing up for Book Week! 
We read the book SNAP! By Anna Walker 

After reading, we brainstormed a list of all the characters that we could remember from the text. 
Each student picked and drew, one animal from the story that tried to SNAP! the frog.

Rm 7



Assembly Awards

Room 6
Gus, Jordan, Abby

Room 7
Mahli, Eli

Room 8
Bentley

Ber 1
Cjay, Evie, Nash

Ber 3
Pip, Indi, Lacey

Ber 2
Madi, Penelope

Ber 4
Nate, Lucy

Room 2
Ava

Room 14
Jazleen, Curtis

Room 18
Dylan

Room 20
Marlee, Kayden, Mason, Hudson



Lexile Awards

Blue

Red

Silver

Aubree, Alexa, Levi, Emily

Kaitlin, Annabelle, Ava, Lillian

Khaleesi, Jameson, Penelope



Reading Awards

75  Nights of Reading
Leo, Kaiden

100 Nights of Reading
Jackson, Hattie

150 Nights of Reading
Sara

Premiers Reading Challenge Awards

Jazleen, Kaiden, Riley, Bryce
Rhea, Hudson, Alexa, Lucy, Fletcher, Hayley

Noah. Levi, Jasmine, Linkin, Billy, Ruby, Khloe, Elliot



Additional Section information: 
https://www.balaklavashow.com.au/sections/

Entry form: 
http://www.balaklavashow.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/General-Entry-

form-2023.pdf

Students can support the Balaklava Show  by entering in a
variety of sections. 

Entry forms can also be collected from the BPS Office 















Community News



BALAKLAVA TENNIS CLUB!!

Tennis Season 2023/24 is
Nearly upon us!!

 
It is time to think about if you

are interested in playing in the
upcoming season!

 
We are a family orientated tennis club

and all players are
welcome-both new & existing members!

 
Our fees for this season are as follow:

Family: $200
Saturday Senior: $70
Saturday Junior: $70

Practice Only Junior: $50
Social Night Tennis: $50

Combined Senior & Night Tennis: $100
 

Our Ball/Light Fees are as follows:
Saturday Senior $3/week

Social Night Tennis: $5/week
 

To register your name, please contact:
Juniors: Kirsty Ingram – 0428 853 220

Seniors/Social: Andrew Lane 0418 106 645
Ben Michael – 0427 199 195

HOT SHOTS Tennis practice is 
 for Beginners(no experience required, AGED

5-6yrs old is a good starting age), Starting
Term 4 

It is alot of fun with learning tennis skills &
fun games!!

Please let Kirsty know ASAP if you would like
to join this group, 0428 853 220 

NAMES NEED TO BE IN BY 20 th Sept. 2023!!

Community News



Term 3 2023 Planner


